
THE DODGEVILLE PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

Monday, December 9, 2024 at 4:15 PM 

The Dodgeville Public Library Board of Trustees met on Monday, December 9, 2024.  

Present:  Jody Vanderloo, Lisa Spady, Mary Wepking, Deb Haag, Nancy Howard, Roxanne Reynolds-Lair, 

Library Director Carrie Portz, Carol Murphy, Assist. Library Director.  

Agenda & Minutes Approval:  The meeting of the Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 5:24 

PM by President Judy Vanderloo, and there being no objections the meeting was declared duly posted. 

The Agenda for this meeting and the Minutes of the November 4, 2024 meeting were declared 

approved with no objections.  

Public Comment: None 

Treasurer’s Report: Jody Vanderloo moved to accept the bills in the total amount of $1,412.54 plus the 

addition of the MHTC bill of $156.28 and Jada’s Garden bill for $560.00. Motion was seconded by 

Roxanne Reynolds-Lair. Motion carried. 

Old Business: None 

New Business:  

 1. Discussion and possible action to approve carryover of 2024 vacation hours. Portz requested 

that she and Carol Murphy be allowed to carry over vacation hours into 2025. Roxanne Reynolds-Lair 

moved that Carol Murphy be allowed to carry over 54 hours of vacation into 2025 and Carrie Portz be 

allowed to carry over 16 hours of vacation into 2025, to be used within the time period set under city 

policy. Mary Wepking seconded the motion. Motion carried, no negative vote. 

 2. Review of Library Closing Policy. The current Library Closing Policy, originally passed in 2023, 

was reviewed as of this date with no changes suggested. 

 3. Review of Request for Reconsideration of Library Materials form. The current Reconsideration 

of Library Materials Policy and Form was reviewed as of this date, with no changes suggested, as of this 

date. 

 4. Discussion and possible action on HGA A/E Services Proposal. The Board reviewed the HGA 

A/E Services proposal and discussed all options. The Building Committee has already reviewed the 

proposal and recommended accepting it. We are under a short timeline for this project, and this 

proposal will facilitate the process.  Motion made by Nancy Howard, second by Lisa Spady, to accept the 

HGA A/E Services Proposal including all options, and selecting Tier 3 for the Furniture Design Option. 

Motion carried. This will be referred to the city as the next step. 

 5. Discussion and possible action on approval process for building project invoices. The city has 

adopted a new purchasing policy to comply with the grant requirements. Discussion about authorizing 



Director Carrie Portz to approve invoices under $10,000 without board approval, along with Public 

Works Director Greg Lee, as needed, to meet deadlines. Motion made by Nancy Howard, seconded by  

Roxanne Reynolds-Lair.  Motion  carried with no negative votes.  

The board will consider giving the Building Committee authority for certain decision at our next meeting. 

Upcoming Meetings: January 13, 2025.  

Adjourn: Motion by Mary Wepking, second by Nancy Howard, to Adjourn.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Nancy L. Howard 


